
Joe Footlik, Building Inspector Supervisor 	 November 12, 2008 
James Tigue, Engineering Technician 
The Village of Glenview/ Development Department 
1225 Waukegan Road 
Glenview, IL 60025 

Mr. Footlik and Mr. Tigue, 

My wife Kristin and I live with our three children at 2217 Henley St. in Glenview. We also own 
the lot and house next door at 2221 Henley St. Adjacent to our two properties is the new house at 
2225 Henley, which is in what appears to be the final weeks of construction. 

As Glenview grows and evolves, I think it’s important for us residents to occasionally communicate 
to Village Hall when we like the developments. Thank you for your role in setting up an environment 
where general contractors like Greatrooms do such an outstanding job managing their work with 
such little negative impact on the neighbors like us. 

Prior to demolition of the old house at 2225 Henley, we were apprehensive about what it would 
be like to live next door to a construction site. From the first days of the process, we noticed that 
the builder and sub-contractors conducted themselves with the highest level of professionalism. 
The crew took special care to contain their work – keeping it from spilling over onto our property 
or even the sidewalk in front of the house. They maintained a workspace that was clean and clutter-
free, so we never worried about our property or children. I believe they demolished the old house 
in mid-May, so this project seems headed toward a quick completion. It is no surprise to see the 
beautiful new home on this site that now adds to the attractiveness of our neighborhood. 

Pat Schwager is the Senior Project Manager on-site for Greatrooms. At the beginning of the 
project, Greatrooms sent an information sheet to all of us neighbors inviting comments on any 
issues with the way it was being handled. Greatrooms demonstrated early on that they wanted to 
be a good neighbor themselves. Additionally, the owners of the property, Rob Murphy and Lee 
Martier, circulated a similar letter with their own personal contact information. 

Thanks. Please keep up the good work. And please note the outstanding job done by Rob and 
Lee as well as Greatrooms. 

Regards, 
Jim Hackett 

cc. Rob Martier, Pat Schwager 


